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	Nursery


	This week the children have been learning to count out objects to a given number. The children went shopping for food, with a shopping list. They had to count out different amounts of food into their basket for example; 3 bananas- 1,2,3,STOP! Well done to all of the children for trying really hard. 
GREAT NEWS! The Christmas tree has arrived and next week the children will be creating decorations to put on the tree.

	Reception


	
	It has been a very exciting week in Reception as Charlie Challenge has gone to space and 3 aliens have come to visit us – Hoff, Nog and Zog! They have been finding out what we do here on Earth and setting us challenges. We have been designing our own aliens and imagining what they would look like, for example, some children’s alien had 4 eyes and 6 arms! The children have started adding this week, practically pushing two groups of objects together to find the total and mark making to represent the objects and writing the total number. The children have learnt 4 new sounds this week – j, v, y and w. Please practise these new sounds and do your homework sheets! The children have been working hard learning all the songs for our Christmas Nativity! We look forward to seeing you at the performance on Tuesday 8th December at 9:00am.

	Year 1

	1C
	This week in Literacy we have been writing a recount of our recent trip to the library. We tried hard to use time words and to use our sound cards to help us to build different words. In Numeracy, we have been learning to identify half of a shape and have been making sure that the halves are equal. In Science we had fun planting our beans and are enjoying looking for signs of growth. We all worked really hard to learn the words for our class assembly. You all tried really hard and produced a fantastic assembly. Well done everyone and thank you to the parents who were able to come and support us.

	1N
	In 1N this week we have been looking at how paper is made and looking at the different stages. In Numeracy we have been learning about halves and quarters and cutting objects into equal pieces. In Literacy we have been writing a recount of our trip to the library.

	1W
	The children have worked extremely hard this week and have done themselves proud! In Maths we have started division by sharing sweets between the Three Bears and Goldilocks. Some of the children have managed to divide by numbers as big as 3, 4 and 5! In Literacy we have started to write our own story, continuing the story of Jasper and the Beanstalk that we read at the library together. Our beans have been growing in class and we have also put our Christmas decorations on the tree. They look fantastic! Keep it up 1W!

	Year 2

	2A
	Year 2 has been finishing off their instructional writing in Literacy and they are becoming competent with command sentences! We made jam sandwiches on Wednesday so we can start writing instructions about how to make them. In numeracy, we have been reviewing our skills with fractions and trying to find fractions of amounts by looking carefully at the numerator and the denominator; it is proving very tricky, but everyone is really trying hard! We have been continuing on with our Art work for IPC and we look forward to the final results of our Great Fire of London art work.

	2D
	It has been another busy week in 2D! On Monday we made decorations for the Xmas tree. In Literacy, we have been continuing our work on instructions. In Numeracy, we have been looking at multiplication and have also begun to learn about column addition.

	2M
	How do I make a jam sandwich? With a lot of mess if you are Mr McLaren - in Literacy this week we've been looking at instructional writing and using imperative verbs. The children gave instructions to the Jam Sandwich Robot; having fun learning about the importance of clear instructions. From this the children wrote some wonderful instructions on making a jam sandwich. In Science the children have been listening... and listening. They have been investigating sounds they can hear around school. Keep up the good work!
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	Year 3

	3B
	This week in 3B the children have begun to look at fractions in numeracy and have identified halves and quarters of 2D shapes.   In Literacy the children have continued to work on their recounts, focusing on the key features and using them in their own writing. In IPC the children learnt about tectonic plates and where they are located around the world. In science the children have continued to study reflective surfaces and why light reflects of these surfaces.  

	3R
	This week in 3R we have begun to look at poetry. We will be writing our own poems at the end of next week! In numeracy we have started our new topic of fractions. We have spent a lot of time practising for Dorrington Rocks and doing some other Christmas activities too - we had lots of fun making decorations for the big tree! Well done to Safa and Zain for excellent homework last week!

	3W
	In 3W this week, we have been learning about fractions of shapes and how to write fractions. In literacy we are writing a recount about our outside education lesson on Monday. In our guided reading, we have started to look at alliteration in poetry and we are working hard with our Christmas songs ready for the Dorrington Rocks show in December!

	Year 4

	4A
	In 4A this week we have been looking at how to divide numbers by 10 and 100 in Numeracy. We have also looked at place value and cemented our knowledge of tenths and hundredths. In Literacy we have continued to look at newspaper recounts and have begun to plan what we will include in our final draft. We have tried really hard to include the fronted adverbials we have been looking at during our basic skills lessons. In PE we have continued looking at ‘marking’ different people in handball. We have also put our star decorations onto the Christmas tree.

	4C
	In 4C this week we have been preparing for Dorrington Rocks by practising our singing at all available opportunities! In Literacy we have been continuing to write our newspaper recount and this week have planned the 5Ws (what, who, where, when and why) related to The Thieves of Ostia, which we are going to include in our final draft. In Numeracy we have been looking at decimal numbers and focusing on tenths and hundredths. In our afternoon lessons we have completed a Science assessment and have finished our Christmas candles ready to decorate the tree.

	4M
	In 4M this week we have been continuing writing our newspaper recount in Literacy. We have used our imaginations and come up with a “what” and “why” for our article related to the Thieves of Ostia, our Year 4 text. In Numeracy we have looked at fractions and decimals and have also been dividing whole and decimal numbers by 10, 100 and even 1000! In the afternoon we have continued our work on marking different players during Handball in PE and have created a whole host of boy and girl angels ready to decorate the school Christmas tree!

	Year 5

	5B
	Another busy week in Year five. In literacy, we have concluded our persuasive writing module. 
I have been pleased to see the children include devices such as rhetorical questions. In maths we have been continuing to look at angles and have been using our knowledge to classify shapes according to their properties. Your decorations for the Christmas tree look wonderful now they are hanging proudly in the hall.

	5C
	This week 5C has been writing persuasive texts. We have looked at using emotive language and exaggeration.  In numeracy, we have been exploring the properties of shapes, in particular regular and irregular polygons. Keep it up 5C. Keep practising those Christmas songs.

	5H
	I have been very impressed by the quality of the  persuasive pieces produced by literacy set one. They have incorporated a range of persuasive devices such as emotive language and  rhetorical questions. Meanwhile, in maths set three we have been looking at angles and using this to help us sort shapes. The rehearsals for Dorrington Rocks have been going well and we very much hope you will be able to join us on the big night.

	Year 6

	6S
	This week 6S has been looking at creating a balanced argument for whether parents should be able to remove their children from school to travel around the world on a boat. So far, we have discussed both sides of the argument and looked into the structural and language features needed. The children have also looked into the order of operation in maths and using BODMAS to solve difficult calculations.

	6T
	In 6T this week, the children have started a new Literacy topic looking at balanced arguments. This is a tricky writing skill as they have to consider different points of view. They will include sources, evidence and statistics in their own piece of writing. During maths, children have worked hard to understand and use the order of operations, considering brackets and inverse pairs.

	6W
	In 6W this week, we have been using our knowledge of the order of operations to solve a variety of problems, using the acronym BODMAS to help us. In our literacy work, we have started looking at discussion texts and investigating how they are structured using a balanced argument. We have begun our own discussion about whether children should travel the world with their parents, developing ideas about the’ for and against’ arguments for this topic.


[image: image7.jpg]DORRINGTON
A&A&/eng

“TOGETHER WE ARE STRONGER”



                                                                                                                              [image: image8.jpg]DORRINGTON
A&A&/eng

“TOGETHER WE ARE STRONGER”





DORRINGTON ACADEMY


Head Teacher; Miss L Barratt


www.dorringtonprimary.co.uk 	Tel: 0121 464 5330 


Fax: 0121 464 7904





DORRINGTON NEWS: 27th November 2015





DORRINGTON DIARY -    Dates for your Diary





Monday, 7th December – FILM CLUB


Tuesday, 8th December – Nursery/Reception & KS1 Nativities


Thursday, 10th December – Christmas Market & Show


Tuesday, 15th December – Class Christmas parties pm


Thursday, 17th December – Nursery Christmas parties


Friday, 18th December – Bobble Hat/Xmas Jumper day


Friday, 18th December – SCHOOL CLOSES FOR CHRISTMAS AT 1.15PM





Monday, 4th January 2016 – SCHOOL OPENS


Monday, 11th January 2016 – FILM CLUB


 



































CHRISTMAS RAFFLE


Tickets cost £1 per ticket (£5 per book).


1st prize – Sony PS4


2nd prize - £50 Asda voucher   


 3rd prize – Luxury hamper





IF YOU WOULD LIKE EXTRA RAFFLE BOOKS, PLEASE ASK AT THE SCHOOL OFFICE






































ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY


          This week the top classes for Attendance and Punctuality were as follows:


Attendance�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1�
        1W�
    97.92%�
KS2�
3W/5C�
98.33%�
�
REC�
RC�
94.58%�
Year 3�
3W�
98.33%�
�
Year 1�
1W�
97.92%�
Year 4�
4C�
95.83%�
�
Year 2�
2M�
97.50%�
Year 5�
5C�
98.33%�
�
�
�
�
Year 6�
6T�
97.50%�
�
Punctuality�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1 Winners�
RC�
NO LATES�
KS2 Winners�
      3R/4A/4M/6S/6W�
NO LATES�
�
KS1 Most Lates�
1N/2D/2M�
3 LATES�
KS2 Most Lates�
      4C �
5 LATES�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�












YEAR GROUP NEWS








YEAR GROUP NEWS





RECEPTION SEPTEMBER 2016


Birmingham Admissions website is open for online applications for a Reception place in September 2016.  Apply online at � HYPERLINK "http://www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions" ��www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions�. 


The closing date for Reception applications is 15th January 2016. 





Water Bottles


Please ensure your child/ren have a water bottle in school, so they are able to have a drink throughout the day.  


Thank you.





DORRINGTON WEBSITE


Don’t forget to visit our school website              � HYPERLINK "http://www.dorringtonacademy.co.uk" �www.dorringtonacademy.co.uk� and find out about what your child has been learning, homework, school events, useful links and to view photo’s.





                       SUITABLE OUTDOOR CLOTHES


Please send your child to school with a coat to wear during playtimes, now that the weather has changed.








Foreign Coin Collection


We are still collecting coins/notes from other countries. 


(NOT UK Pounds & pence).


If you have any foreign coins/notes lying around the house, please send them into school with your child.  


A reward of 5 house points per coin/note will be given to any child bringing in foreign coins/notes. Thank you.
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“Together we are stronger"








